                              DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING 

                                   (Combined March and April District Meeting)

                                                             May 1, 2011

                                   St. Gilbert Church, Grayslake, Illinois

[Secretary’s note:  This meeting was unique in two ways:  

1. Due to conflict, the March meeting could not be held on March 27th.  Further, the April meeting date fell on Easter Sunday.  The May 1st meeting therefore constituted both months’ meetings.  

2. The Area 20 Corrections Chair, John R. was asked to speak on area corrections activities.] 

ATTENDANCE:  43

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM, Scott S. called the meeting to order at 6:03 P.M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION FOR 1st TIME ATTENDEES:

Brian:  The Men’s Shed Group, Fox Lake.

ANNIVERSARIES:

Katrina:  1 year.

Robyn:  3 years.

Dave:  9 years.

Mike:  2 years.

Scott S.:  14 years.

MINUTES:  Minutes of February 27, 2011, District 10 meeting were posted on the web site and printed copies were available on the table.   Motion to approve February minutes as submitted by Steve B., second by Scott N.  Minutes approved.
TREASURER:  March balance:  $2966.56.  Prudent reserve:  $1450.00.  Motion to approve March report:  Larry H.  Second:  Bob M.  
April balance:  $2696.77.  Prudent reserve:  $1452.60.  Motion to approve April report:  Selby H.  Second:  Larry H.

GSR REPORTS:

Steve B.:  Wednesday 8:00 P.M. meeting at VA Hospital in North Chicago needs support.  DCM Scott S. pointed out that unlike the naval base, civilians can attend meetings at the VA Hospital without going through security.  Call the duty counselor at 847-652-1879 for more information.  
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Jay D.:  Soberfest fund raiser on May 14th at Mc Henry Township Building.  Soberfest will be held November 18, 19, 20 this year.

AREA 20 CORRECTIONS:  John R., Area 20 Corrections Chair delivered a report on area corrections activities.  Group “Pink Can” contributions can be sent to either the Area or District 10.  The general practice is the District sends excess funds on to the area.  Books are ordered with these funds:  “Big Books” are in the Dixon, Sheridan, Kane County, Pontiac, and Joliet correctional facilities.  The area receives an average of $800.00 per month in “Pink Can” collections.  The time to approve state applications has been reduced from 6 months to 6 weeks.  Further, a person with no felonies for 2 years can apply to visit correctional facilities – this time has been reduced from 5 years.  John pointed out the state has no funds and needs A.A. to carry its message within the walls.  John also stated the Sheridan correctional facility is unique (in the U.S.) and allows A.A. members to attend meetings on Tuesday and Thursday, average attendance is 110.  Women are welcome.  District 22 (Elgin) will host a corrections workshop on May 15th.

OLD BUSINESS:  DCM Scott S. will invite Area 20 Delegate, Ray M. to address District 10, regarding the recent General Service Conference of Alcoholics Anonymous.  Scott will announce which upcoming meeting Ray will attend.

The district still has some service positions open, they are: Alternate, CPC; Alternate, Literature; Alternate, Website; Alternate, Corrections;, and Alternate, Archives.

Cindy B., (sobriety date 1991) stood for Alternate, Archives.  Approved.

NEW BUSINESS:

DCM, Scott S. will attend the Area 20 Committee Meeting on May 14th.  
Motion:  by District 10 Corrections Chair, Bill W.:  District 10 send $400.00 of its $850.00 “Pink Can” funds to Area 20 Corrections.  Second by Selby H.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

DIRECTORY:  Kim T. reported corrections to district directory are being compiled.  Next publication of directory is anticipated for September.

ANSWERING SERVICE:  No report.

TREATMENT:  Steve B. is assembling “Green Cans” for distribution within the district.  The 6:30 P.M. Thursday night meeting at Condell Hospital is going well – they meet in 
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the Meditation Room (old Chapel).  Jay D. has had contact with NICASA.  Aimee has had contact with WRS.  Katrina is in contact with Gateway.
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Matt S. has established contact with 40 facilities.  He has left 40 business card holders with 50 business cards in each holder.  Matt presented idea for posting the “Can You Spot the Alcoholic?” in public places, i.e. bus stops.  Discussion on how to refill the business card holders:  Put district e-mail address on them for contact information?  Idea floated:  A.A. volunteers to speak in schools?
CPC (Cooperation with the Professional Community):  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  Bob M. reiterated “The Grapevine” is reviewing options, such as returning to a black and white format.  The General Service Conference will devote attention to the publication.  There is no doubt as to its value as past issues are circulated multiple times. 

LITERATURE:  No report.

CORRECTIONS:  Bill W. stressed Lake County Jail meetings on Monday night need A.A. community support.  Volunteers (particularly women) are needed.  The process for being approved to attend meetings has been streamlined:  Go on the website, fill out the “clearance application”, and “receipt of regulations”, send to Bill W.  A photocopy of an I.D. (drivers license) will be needed.  That’s it.  Bill pointed out A.A. has a good relationship with the county.  
NEWSLETTER:  Cindy said she has had good submissions for the “Conscious Contact”.  

ARCHIVES:  Wally Z. is looking for information such as:  when groups started, when they moved, etc.  He mentioned a display board for displaying archives at events.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  Will is reviewing the volunteer phone list.  Many discrepancies.

EVENTS:  Gloria P.:  Fall Breakfast is at Milan Banquets on October 23, 2011.

WEBSITE:  1346 hits in April.  1535 hits in March.  Mark encouraged people to check their meetings on the website and advise of any corrections.
GSR CONTACT:  No report.

ALTERNATE DCM:  Mike M. apologized for late cancellation of March District 10 meeting.
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DCM:  Scott S. had no report.  He will have report at May meeting on Area Committee Meeting.
NEXT MEETING:  May 22, 2011, at St. Gilbert Church, Grayslake, IL.  Traditions meeting at 5:30 P.M.  District meeting at 6:00 P.M.

ADJOURNMENT:  7:35 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P., Recording secretary, District 10

